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Tuesday  24 November 2020 Term 4 Week 7 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 
 

Tuesday 1 December  Year 6 Orientation—KHS 

Tuesday 8 December  Stage 3 Presentation Day 

Tuesday 8 December  Stage 2 Presentation Day 

Wednesday 9 December  Year 6 Farewell 

Thursday 10 December  Stage 1 Presentation Day 

Thursday 10 December  ES1 Presentation Day 

Friday 11 December  Kingsley Day 

Wednesday 16 December LAST DAY OF TERM 4 

 

  
PRINCIPAL NEWS 

   
Kindergarten Orientation 

Orientation for Kindergarten finished 
last week, with each group exiting the 
school through a specially constructed rainbow archway. 
Each child donned their very creative graduation cap and 
posed for photos for their parents. It was all very       
exciting! 

A very big thank you to the P & C who purchased a book 
(“First Day”-all about starting school) for every child, 
Also, a big shout out to Maryann at Boardwalk Books, 
Kingscliff for getting our order in on time!  

Everyone is very excited about starting school next year. 
I can’t believe this year is almost over! 

Hall Completion 

This week, we will see the handover of the newly        
extended hall. The finished hall will provide: new canteen      
facilities, Out of School Hours Care office and storage 
and a vastly enlarged floor space for our use. The 
OOSHC tender is out and we hope to have things        
organised for term 1 next year. Our end of year      
presentations and year 6 farewell will be the first events 
in the new facility. 

While our canteen will begin using the facility this week, 
menus and services will remain the same until the end of 
the year. Depending on COVID restrictions, our current 
practices will be reviewed when school recommences 
next year. 

 

 

Paint Room 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/KingscliffPublicSchool 

 

  https://www.instagram.com/kingscliff_ps/ 

 
Pick Up Zone  

There has been a vast improvement in end of 
day pick up routines. Thank you to everyone for           
following the new guidelines, it has really made a         
difference. There is less congestion, and better traffic 
flow on most days. Buses are still a concern and we     
continue to work with the companies to make             
improvements for 2021. 

End of year variations 

In the next couple of weeks, several events are taking 
place that require my attendance. I am on 2 merit      
selection panels; one the learning support teacher at our 
school and another for a Principal position in another 
network. In addition, there is a Principal’s Association 
meeting and our annual school executive planning day. In 
my absence, one of the school executive will be available 
to answer any questions or concerns parents may have. 
The office staff will be able to direct you to the       
appropriate staff member. 
 
KIMP 
  
What an amazing job the Senior Band did at the 
SALT markets on Saturday. All of the practising 
has sure paid off. It was wonderful to have so 
many families and community members relaxing on the 
grass, watching proudly as the group performed. Mrs 
Cooper has done an  awesome job all year, keeping      
everyone engaged and eager to play. 
 
What great ambassadors you are for Kingscliff Public 
School. Well done and congratulations to you all. 
 
 

Thank you  

 

Diana Foley 
PRINCIPAL 

https://www.facebook.com/KingscliffPublicSchool
https://www.instagram.com/kingscliff_ps/
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Statement of Accounts 

Final statement of accounts were sent home for 
KIMP,  please finalise all payments by Friday 27 
November. Thank you. 

Forms 

Year 6 Orientation is next Tuesday, please return 
your form if you have not already done so in order 
for your child to attend. 

Year 6 Farewell note has been sent home please 
return your note with payment to the office as 
soon as possible to finalise numbers for catering. 

OFFICE HOURS  8.30am to 3.15pm 

UNIFORM SHOP 
The KPS Uniform Shop has a variety of stock available for  
purchase and will be available until stock is sold out.   
 

 

 

 

 

Shorts  - Sizes 2 & 14+ available. (Limited Stock) 

Shirts - Size  4 & 14  

Skirts  - Size 6- 14. 

Second-hand uniforms are also available from the school office. 

If we do not have the item you are after, it can be  
ordered from Mr Charles through their website 
www.mrcharles.com.au, phone 1800 810 182 or  
email admin@mrcharles.com.au. 

Thank you. 

  

 

 

 

        

Library News 

 

 

Book Club Issue 8 will be sent 
home this week. Please place 
all orders via LOOP. This issue 
is a shorter time-frame, 
so orders will close on Friday 
27th November to ensure 
delivery before the end of 
term. 

Stocktake - As the end of the year              
approaches, Mrs Kershler is preparing for 
the annual stocktake in the Library. Week 7 
is the final week of borrowing. We kindly 
ask that students return all their library 
books in Week 8. Overdue notices will be 
sent home to   remind students of the books 
they need to return. Thank you parents for 
your support in this matter. 
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CANTEEN CORNER 

 
Our new canteen is now complete and 
up and running, all existing procedures remain the 
same just in a new location.   

 

The canteen will be operating TUESDAY to FRIDAY with a revised 
menu. There are no burgers, pizza, lasagne or muffins.  Menu’s are 
available on School Stream and the school website.  Due to the 
current situation, parents are not permitted to access the  
canteen.  Parents can make payments at the office (2nd window), 
or online and provide your receipt number on your child's order.  
Children can deliver their pre-paid and cash orders to the canteen. 

The Canteen will be limited to Orders Only. 
There will be no sales over the counter. 

REMINDER - CANTEEN CLOSED MONDAYS 

   KIMP NEWS  
 
 

KIMP rocks the Salt Markets! It was 
a a very excited Senior Band and Big Band who took to 
the stage at Salt Park on Saturday morning for our first 
performance for the year! As I said on Saturday usually 
by this time in the year we would have had about 40      
rehearsals, weekend workshops with mentors and many 
performances from school events to community events 
and Gold Coast Eisteddfod and here we were at the end 
of November giving our first performance for 2020. 
The KIMP program is all about performing and it is the 
performances which give the program its direction and 
purpose and serve to inspire and motivate our KIMP     
students. 2020 has seen none of those opportunities 
which give us the momentum which is such a huge part of 
learning an instrument and continuing to want to learn an 
instrument. It takes commitment and effort to learn an 
instrument (and turn up for band before school multiple 
mornings each week!) and our current KIMP musicians all 
deserve a huge congratulations for their persistence and 
perseverance throughout this year when we have been 
missing those musical moments which reward us and give 
us the 'feel good' moments that make us want to practice 
and  continue learning. Similarly KIMP parents 
and families   deserve a huge thank you and well done for 
supporting and encouraging their children to keep       
practicing and keep being committed in the face of all the 
challenges this year has brought us. This particularly     
applies to our new beginners this year whose experience 
of learning an instrument has been a very different one 
and they have still stuck with it!  
 
So the point of all of that was to say HOW FANTASTIC 
OUR MUSICIANS WERE ON SATURDAY!!!! I have had so 
many people (and not all parents!) commend the bands on 
how good they sounded and how great they looked. A huge 
thank you to everyone who came to support us. Jayne 
Henry who runs the market also asked me to thank     
families for their support in coming on Saturday, she and 
the stall holders really appreciated it as well. We are   
already planning to play there a couple of times next year! 
 
KIMP 2021 
Last week Mr Walsh and I saw the new KIMP students 
which was very exciting. I will be organising instrument 
allocations for 2021 later this week and students 
will receive a letter to take home next week about what 
they will be playing next year along with forms to return 
and a $50 deposit to secure your place in the  
prgram. There were a couple of students away when we 
did the try outs, don't worry I will find them next week. 
 
Please email me if any questions at all about anything 
KIMP related! 
 
Thank you  
 

Nicky Cooper 
Kingscliff Instrumental Music Program 

nicole.cooper15@det.nsw.edu.au  
 

 

New 
 Canteen 

 

 
 
 

 
 

PBL Winners Term 4 - Week 7 
 

  Stella—2G  Beau—2MW 

  Ivy—1M  Grace—5/6BW 

  Harry—KN  Jackson—1S 

  Zoli—3SC  Riley—4M 

Kingscliff Public School Out of School Hours care  

The tender advertisement for the Kingscliff Public School Out of 

School Hours care went live on www.tenders.nsw.gov.au  on       

November 12th. 

 Here is a link:  

https://www.tenders.nsw.gov.au/doe/?

event=public.rft.show&RFTUUID=3E620E4E-BAFC-2A8B-

CD27EA0F55A68E35  

 Anyone interested, please refer to www.tenders.nsw.gov.au .  

Please note that the RFT ID is SINSW-20-7359 and that the tender 

closes on 3-Dec-2020 at 10:30am. 

mailto:nicole.cooper15@det.nsw.edu.au
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THIS WEEK AROUND THE SCHOOL 

 Kindy Pirate Day 

      

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

  


